
Social Committee General Meeting –April 11, 2022 

Members Present:   Mary Phelps, Dora Cohen, Cassie DeBow, Rhonda Galvin, Enid Lobel, Pat McCann, Debbie 
McDowell, Cathy Sirocky, and Donna Varvaris. 

Mary Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Approval of minutes- Pat M. made a motion to approve the March 14, 2022 minutes. Cathy S. seconded the motion, and 
it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report – Cassie D. said March expenditures included $100 for Bags to Benches and $25.18 for clubhouse 
decorations. The March 31, 2022 account balance was $3,777.73 less the Good Neighbor account of $980.33 for a net 
balance of $2,797.40.  

Activities-  

 With 72 attendees, the April 2 Sloan Cocktail Reception “Swing into Spring” was very successful.  
 Pat M. said 28 people came to Coffee at the Clubhouse. Revenues were $70 and costs were $54. 
 Enid L. stated 40 people came to the Regency Hills cocktail party on April 9. 

Events- 

 The April 20 Community Passover Seder expects 35 people.   
 George Redfern’s Doo Wop Presentation will take place on April 24. 
 Bags for Benches will launch on May 10. The over 40 volunteers will meet on April 22. 
 Cathy S. said the May 12 Stoneleigh Home and Gardens trip sold out in one day.  
 The first bus for the May 19 RAP Phillies baseball game is full. RAP residents and adult friends can purchase the 

remaining tickets on the second bus on a first come first serve basis. 
 Arlene Smith will chair the July 4th Party. She plans to use Olde Towne Catering. 
 Cathy S. stated that Jamie Colonna’s Speaker Series presentation is on hold. The sculpture garden bus trip will 

take place in the fall. 
 Pat M. and Holly W. are meeting with potential participants in the November 6 Craft Fair. 

CAB Liaison–Karen Windau confirmed both clubhouses were open. She read the new policy for Social Events/Activities. 
All residents/guests are reminded to stay home if you are sick or experience any flu-like or viral symptoms. 

Discussion- 

 Millie Wallace is the new Library Chairperson. 
 Donna V. made a motion for the Social Committee to authorize Toys for Tots boxes for each clubhouse.  

Rhonda G. seconded it, and the motion passed. 
 Todd Welsh stated the Beer Club wanted to host a Sunday concert by Vu Ja De at the gazebo. The event would 

be a BYOB picnic lasting 2-3 hours. He expected to pay the musicians $400 and charge $10. He would investigate 
the insurance rider cost. Karen Windau suggested notifying residents in nearby homes.  

 Enid L. made a motion to give the Sloan Cocktail Reception Committee $100 to buy storage bins for 74 glasses. 
Donna V. seconded it. The motion did not carry. 

 Cathy S. made a motion for the Social Committee to approve the Facilities Committee purchasing new recycling 
cans with bottle lids for each clubhouse. Cassie D. seconded the motion, and it passed. 

There wasn’t any further business, and Rhonda G. made a motion to adjourn.  Dora C. seconded, and the motion was 
passed. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


